BLUEGRASS MIDDLE SCHOOL

SITE BASED COUNCIL

MINUTES

Special Session

June 27, 2008

I. CALL TO ORDER: Brenda Pirtle called The Bluegrass Middle School’s SBDM council to order at 10:22am.  The meeting was held in the conference room.

II. ROLL CALL:  Council members present were Brenda Pirtle, chairperson, Mandy Hanson, Rich Laing, Teandra Parker, and Jesse Floyd.  Karen Hatcher was unable to attend

III. APPROVAL OF MINUTES:  ORDER04-16 Mandy Hanson made the motion for the May 15, 2008 minutes to be accepted as read Jesse Floyd seconded the motion.  Motion passed unanimously.

IV. RECOGNITION OF VISITORS:  

1. Melissa VanZant

V. PEOPLE TO ADDRESS THE COUNCIL:  None

VI. COMMITTEE REPORTS: 

1.  Budget:  Ms. Troutt presented the 2008-09 budget to the council.  ACTIV board purchase along with Professional Development funding were added to this years per pupil budget.  The council reviewed the budget.  Jesse Floyd made a motion for the budget to be accepted as read.  Rich Laing seconded the motion.  Motion passed unanimously.

VII. OLD BUSINESS:  None

VIII. NEW BUSINESS:  

1. Develop Strategy – Parent Involvement:  Rich Laing brought back information from the SBDM training he attended.  The training was about parent involvement and how to get parents engaged continuously throughout the school year and not just involved in a one-time event.  The council discussed several strategies to get parents engaged.  Ms. Pirtle will proceed with the ideas and contact the council once the ideas have been implemented.

2. SBDM meetings schedule and 2008-09 SBDM members:  The council agreed to change the meeting to the third Wednesday of each month in order to accommodate schedules.  The meetings will now be held on the third Wednesday each month at 3:15pm.

3. Building Security:  Ms. Pirtle shared information with the council regarding cameras to be placed within the school for security.  Mr. Tim Maggard and Mr. Ronnie Long will complete the security installation.  The total cost for the security would be approximately $30,000.00.  Mr. Maggard and Mr. Long will be able to work on this project with materials that were left over from other school security systems.  The council agreed to commit $2,000.00 to the security project.  Rich Laing made a motion for the security system to be installed with the approximate cost of $2,000.00.  Jesse Floyd seconded the motion.  Motion passed unanimously.

IX. OTHER BUSINESS: 

1. SBDM e-mail notification:  The council agreed to be notified by e-mail for meeting information and notification.

2. SBDM attendance:  The council agreed to allow a phone call to be used when a quorum for meetings would be needed.

3. Personnel:  Jesse Floyd made the motion to enter into executive session.   Teandra Parker seconded the motion.  Motion passed unanimously.  Rich Laing made the motion to come out of executive session.  Jesse Floyd seconded the motion.  Motion passed unanimously.

X. ADJOURNMENT:  ORDER 04-18 – Mandy Hanson made the motion for adjournment at 11:50am.  Teandra Parker seconded the motion.  Motion passed unanimously.

THE NEXT SCHEDULED SBDM COUNCIL MEETING WILL BE AUGUST 20, 2008 @ 3:15PM IN THE MEDIA CENTER.  THERE WILL NOT BE A JULY SBDM MEETING.

______________________________

Melissa Troutt, Recording Secretary

